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Mendip East Newsletter – May 2021.


Avon and Somerset Police 

Welcome to this month’s newsletter which is sent out from the team at the start of each month to keep you updated about what your local neighbourhood policing team have been up to and anything we have planned for the future. Our Facebook pages have now changed, our profiles our now under: Frome Neighbourhood Policing and Mendip Neighbourhood Policing.

We are still facing challenges with covid restrictions and we are continuing to make sure people are safe.
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Frome Town – 
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[image: ]In conjunction with the Community Speed Watch volunteers (CSW) and Avon and Somerset speed enforcement unit (SEU) the Frome Town Neighbourhood Team recently conducted local enforcement operation within the town and rural areas. As a result numerous people were stopped and educated about safe driving limits. Further information on CSW can be found by following this link: https://www.avonandsomerset.police.uk/apply/community-speedwatch.










Frome and Shepton Rural-

The Frome and Shepton Mallet Rural Neighbourhood officers have been investigating several non-dwelling burglaries. A spike of shed break-ins has occurred in the Coleford/Holcombe and Evercreech area, this resulted in a number of tool thefts. A chainsaw was recently recovered and returned to its rightful owner. 

Please stay extra vigilant in regards to your shed and outbuildings, we are advising that locks protect sheds and that coach-style hinges are fitted to prevent their removal. If you see any suspicious activity; please dial 999 or 101 for non-emergencies.

Frome Rural PCSOs have recently had to extinguish unattended fires in the Mell’s area.
If you light any fires or BBQ’s you must be responsible for their safe use and ensure they are entirely out before leaving the area. You must also seek landowner’s permission or you may be committing criminal offences such as arson or criminal damage.
As the weather warms and covid restrictions relax we want everyone to enjoy the countryside and thank vast majority would do this responsibly.
If you discover a fire which is too large for you to tackle safely, please call the Fire Service on 999

Any suspicious activity or vehicle’s in the area need reporting using 101.

Anyone wishing to sign up to Farm Watch can do so, to protect & deter offenders.

Please get in touch with a rural team member who will be happy to offer advice.




Shepton Mallet Town –

Covid has brought many policing challenges to us and like many other public facing organisations we’ve had adapt our way of working to overcome those challenges. Many of these new challenges were easy to predict, such as the logistics of getting an effective service to the public or allowing the public to access the service. However there have been some less obvious challenges. One such challenge is the Anti-Covid/Anti-Vaccine view that a minority of our community members hold. Allowing the community the freedom to express diverse political views must be balanced with the law and fear or upset that may result in such views being pushed on to people rather than simply being available to them to find should they so wish. To that end it has been brought to attention that in recent weeks a number of large, colourful passages written in chalk have started to appear on Shepton Mallet’s foot paths, cycle lanes and around Collett Park which is well used by members of the community. The views expressed in the writing has not amounted to a criminal damage at this time and they have not been insulting or abusive. However, the passages have been unsightly and not in keeping with the aesthetic of the town. They have prevented members of the community from using the park as an escape from Covid and media. Clearly if all political activists took to this method of propaganda our town would look very unkempt indeed. Working with the Town Council we have been able to identify the person responsible. Advice has been given about a more appropriate means of conveying such views and a ‘Community Protection Warning’ is to be issued imminently by Mendip District Council with future breaches being dealt with accordingly should they arise. 


The Shepton Mallet PCSO’s are holding a bike marking event;
Bring your bicycles to the skate park in Shepton Mallet. PCSOs will be at Shepton Mallet Skate Park on Sunday 16th May 2021 between 10:00-14:00. 
There is valuable information regards to Bike Marking. 
The Bike Register Permanent Marking Kit is the perfect way to protect your bike from thieves, with this kit you will join the UK's national, police approved, bicycle marking and registration scheme. This kit enables you to mark your bike and add your details to the Bike Register national database. The visible warning label reduces the risk of theft by warning thieves that your bike is registered, but if the worst should happen, every police force in the UK uses the Bike Register database to search for stolen and recovered bikes, immensely improving your chances of getting your bike back.

This kit protects your bike by permanently and chemically etching your unique Bike Register ID into the coating of your bike's frame. The etching is visible blue, leaving a neat unique mark which does not affect the frame’s integrity.






Finally we received a lovely letter that we wanted to share from St Pauls C of E VC Junior School.
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We continue to ask that members of the public who are witnessing any incidents to report them to us as they are happening, via 999, 101 or the Force Website.






Mendip Neighbourhood Supervisor contact details:

Sergeant Rachel Clark
Email: Rachel.clark@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

PCSO Supervisor Stephen Reading
Email: Stephen.reading@avonandsomerset.police.uk
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